
 

 
 

Dear Jane SmithDeaDeDDear 

                                           Membership Report  
                                   January 11 Board Meeting 
 
Although the final membership report has not been received as yet from Zonta 
International ( as it usually arrives mid- month) the numbers that I have received as 
of the end of December  2013 are: 
 
Members – 899 
New Members- 13 
Reinstatements – 2 
Resignations – 0 
 
We still have 5 months left in this biennium and I know that several clubs have 
special plans in place for membership focus in the coming months. I look forward to 
being involved with Tonawanda, Hamilton 11 and Niagara Falls NY in their 
membership drives. 
 
Remember I am available to help in any way I can. Area Directors please remind 
your clubs that the Membership Power point from the Conference is available on 
the District 4 Website. 
 
Finally please stay tuned for the update from the Membership Survey from Zonta 
International as it could have major impact to be discussed at the Zonta 
International Convention in Orlando. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Joanne Raymond 
Lt. Governor 
Membership Chairperson 
District 4 


